Clarion County Career Center

447 Career Lane Shippenville, PA 16254
814.226.4391 Fax 814.226.7350

January 27, 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians and Students,

The Career Center’s Joint Operating Committee voted to return to a five day a week

instructional model for all students. This will begin on Monday, February 1, 2021.

Students will return to the pre-hybrid ‘in-person’ schedule, Monday through Friday, as follows:

Morning Session:

School Arrival Dismissal
North Clarion 8:25 10:30
Union 8:55 11:30
Redbank Valley 9:00 11:30
Clarion Limestone 9:00 11:30

Afternoon Session:

School Arrival Dismissal
AC Valley 12:10 2:25
Keystone 12:15 2:35

Clarion Area 12:30 2:53

Students and staff must be vigilant in following all of the mitigation quidelines outlined in

our Health & Safety Plan, which are listed below. These follow Department of Health and

Pennsylvania Department of Education quidelines to lessen and/or eliminate the possible
transmission of COVID-19.
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Upon returning to school, the following COVID-19 mitigation requirements remain in place:

e Face coverings, which cover the mouth and nose, are to be worn at all times when in the
school

o Face shields must cover the nose and mouth and extend below the chin and to the

ears, and leave no exposed gap between the forehead and the shield’s headpiece.

e Maintain a six foot social distance

e Frequent hand washing and/or hand sanitizing

e Disinfection of frequently touched areas between the morning & afternoon sessions and
between use of shared items within the class/shop

e Use the symptom COVID-19 Symptom Screening Tool (located on the home page of
clarioncte.org) each day before coming to school. If you have symptoms of COVID-19 such
as fever, cough, shortness of breath, loss of taste or smell, sore throat, nasal congestion
etc., do not come to school. Students with symptoms at school will be sent home.

e |If you have been advised by the Department of Health or a medical professional to
quarantine or isolate at home, do not come to school. Circumstances where this would
occur would be if you were a contact of a positive COVID-19 person or have tested positive
for COVID-19.

e If you have been tested for COVID-19 and are awaiting results, do not come to school until
you have received your results and have been advised that you are permitted to return to
school.

e If you have been exposed to a positive COVID-19 person, do not come to school.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 814-226-4391.

Sincerely
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Traci Wildeson RN, BSN

Director of Career & Technical Education
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